I understand the Commission is interested in receiving any information relevant to discrimination against same-sex couples in the context of financial and work-related benefits and entitlements. In particular, the Commission is interested in personal stories, general observations and legal analysis regarding any Australian laws that relate to financial and work-related benefits and entitlements. 

In relation to the above criteria, I am concerned that existing Australian laws discriminate against same-sex couples in relation to superannuation and other tax arrangements/rules.  Same-sex couples are not recognised as a family unit and as a result are discriminated against by the tax system as well as in relation to inheritance laws including for example superannuation.  

My partner and I have been together for 14 years, I find it offensive and unfair that Australian laws do not recognise our relationship and as a consequence we are not treated fairly and equally with heterosexual couples.  Despite the focus of the Inquiry, I believe all Australian laws should be reviewed to ensure that they do not discriminate against same-sex couples.  

Natalie Pelham
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